




TRANSLATION 

The Federal Commissioner for Data Protection  
and Freedom of Information  
Andrea Voßhoff 
 
[POSTAL ADDRESS AND  
OTHER CONTACT DETAILS etc.] 

 
To:  
The Bavarian State Commissioner for  
Data Protection  
PO Box 221219  
80502 Munich  

 

Subject: Data protection oversight at the European Patent Office 

Reference: Your letter of 5 May 2014 - Your reference: DSB/5-541-1-9 

 

Bonn, 1 December 2014 

 

Dear Dr Petri,  

I concur with your legal assessment and your concerns on the issue of independent data 

protection supervision of the European Patent Office (EPO), which is why I have also brought 

them to the attention of the Federal Ministry of Justice and Consumer Protection (BMJV). 

In its statement, the BMJV refers to what it considers to be the high data protection standards 

at the EPO, which are considered to be established by the internal regulations for independent 

data protection supervision within the EPO. The EPO also attaches great importance to data 

protection standards as a component of "good governance", whereby it is in contact with the 

European Data Protection Supervisor (EDPS). 

The BMJV did not take up my proposal to establish an independent external data protection 

supervisory authority over the EPO by amending the European Patent Convention (EPC). 
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It refers to the necessity of a diplomatic conference of all 38 contracting states of the EPC for 

such an institutional reform of the EPC. This time-consuming procedure would not allow an 

amendment in the short-term.  

Nevertheless, the BMJV gives an assurance that it will continue to work within the organs of the 

European Patent Organization to ensure, as far as possible, that high data protection standards 

and an independent data protection structure are maintained and further developed. 

I find the BMJV's reluctance to push for a review of this institutional matter within the EPO 

regrettable but understandable in view of the large number of countries that need to be 

engaged and convinced.  

An approach that could address many member states of the EPC seems to me to be more 

effective. It would be a good idea to raise the issue of independent data protection oversight of 

the EPO within the framework of the [EU] Article 29 Working Group in Brussels. In this context, 

a letter from the chair of the Working Group to the EDPS could provide the necessary European 

impetus for an amendment of the EPC. 

I would be pleased to offer my support in initiating a discussion of this issue in the Article 29 

Working Group. 

Yours sincerely 

Andrea Voßhoff    

 


